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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Communities 4 Families
Meeting Minutes

May 20, 2015
Present: Shini Barratt, Rhonda Cenerini, Deborah Clark, Karley Cockerline, Shannon Curtaz, Jenna Drabble (and two nursing students), Genny Funk-Unrau, Kim Johnson, Michelle Johnson, Debbie Nikiel, Anne Sikora, Karen Naumiuk, Rita Racano
Regrets: Cassandra Aclan, Roselyn Advincula, Monica Dinney, Alana Garcia, Cassandra Houle, Leslie Nutbean, Janet Simpson
Staff Present: Ingrid Peters Derry 
Chair: Deborah Clark
Recorder: Ingrid Peters Derry


1. Introductions
2. Presenter:  Michelle Johnson, Fit Kids Healthy Kids.  Fit Kids Healthy Kids will work with organizations to include physical literacy in their programming.  They are also available to include activities in outdoor events this summer.  Contact Michelle at michelle.johnson@sportmanitoba.ca 
3. Consent Agenda

· Approval of Agenda 
· Approval of Minutes of April 15, 2015 

Amendments to agenda – addition of Banker to list of nominees, as well as Budget Approval.  Change in Minutes – Peggy Abbott’s retirement is May 29, not May 20.  Kim Johnson moved the approval of the Consent Agenda with the noted changes.  Debbie Nikiel seconded.  Approved.  
4. Business Arising from Minutes
· Strategic Plan 2015-2020 – there are no further changes to the Strategic Plan.
· AGM 

· June 17, 1:30 p.m.

· Location – Cindy Klassen Recreational Complex

· Highlighting Handle with Care
· Chairs are to have Committee reports to Ingrid by June 5.
· Nominations 
· Banker – Klinic   
· Chair – Deborah Clark 
· Vice-Chair – Kim Johnson  
· Member at Large – Karen Naumiuk.  
· There were no further nominations.  All nominations acclaimed.  This will be ratified at the AGM.  
5. New Business

· Executive Committee update 
· Discussed the AGM
· Finished editing policy/procedures manual

· Will begin working on a Healthy Food policy for C4F

· Ingrid has been approaching agencies about partnerships with C4F

· Staff contracts – staff increases should have been approved.  These increases are based on Superannuation rate of civil service.  Recommendation this year is .83% increase.  Genny Funk-Unrau moved that the staff salaries be increased by .83% for 2015-16.  Michelle Johnson seconded the motion.   Approved.  We don’t want to spend more than half of our money on staffing costs. 

· Staff sick time - we provide 8 hours per month for full time (prorated for part-time staff).  This is not carried over from year to year.  Alana will be away as of the end of May.  We may consider having her do some projects during the summer to pay back some of the time.  There is a desire to work with her for something that makes sense for her.  
· Resource Committee update 
· The Committee has been discussing ways of promoting the Handle with Care program.  Ingrid and Michelle will be meeting with Lisa Murdock and Laurie McPherson to talk more about our interest and involvement.   There is a possibility of developing some kits that organizations could borrow to run the program.  PFSS, WFP, Dufferin School, Entry Program, Mosaic have already run it.  
· The Committee will be meeting in early June to discuss grants.  
· Literacy Committee update 
· Ingrid was able to get lots of great books from First Books.  We should let them know about how great the books are and what we’re doing with them.  Ingrid will send them a letter of appreciation.  
· The Committee is meeting on June 9 to discuss grant applications.
· Communication Committee update 
· The Spring Newsletter is out.  
· Budget Approval – year-end figures (unaudited) are now available.  2014-15 deferred revenue is $5683. This goes into the grants line now, leaving $45,263 for grants.  Genny Funk-Unrau moved that we accept the revised budget for 2015-16 as presented.  Seconded by Kim Johnson.  Approved. 
6. Correspondence
· Email from Canadian CED Network including a letter from premier of Manitoba – Ingrid will forward the email.
7. Announcements
· Aboriginal Circle of Educators is planning a 3 hour workshop about financial responsibilities for non-profit boards, with Volunteer Manitoba.  Aboriginal programs that wish to join them are invited.  June 18 at 5:30.   Deborah will send more information.  
· Pregnancy and Family Support Services AGM is postponed. Peggy Abbott’s retirement - May 29.  
· Ma Mawi AGM - June 30 – this will be a huge community event.

· West End Commons – construction will be starting outside the building – widening sidewalk, adding benches and green space.  Will likely have a block party in September to open the area. 

· June 7 is Healthy Kids Day at the Y.  Free drop in at the Y anywhere in the city.  
8. Next Meeting:  
Annual General Meeting

Wednesday, June 17, 2015 at 1:30 p.m.

999 Sargent Ave.
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